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MCSO FATAL HENRIETTA MVA CASE BEING PRESENTED TO A MONROE COUNTY GRAND JURY  
Preliminary Hearing in Henrietta Town Court Waived 

 
 

Henrietta, NY (January 8, 2019) – The investigation into the fatal Henrietta MVA that occurred on January 3, 2019 
has been referred to a Monroe County grand jury.  A preliminary hearing for suspect Jordin Campbell, originally 
scheduled for Henrietta Town Court on January 9, 2019 is being waived as a result. 
 
Monroe County Sheriff’s investigators determined Campbell had a valid NYS driver’s license at the time of the fatal 
crash.  MCSO is currently awaiting the results of Campbell’s bloodwork and the results of the search warrant on the 
vehicle.  
 
Investigators working with the New York State Department of Transportation also determined the sound barrier did have 
a previous crack in the wall, reported to the NYSDOT in 2009.  The wall was erected to suppress sound and worked 
effectively at accomplishing that task.  The wall was not erected to act in any way as a safety barrier.  The sound 
barrier’s prior condition has no bearing on the criminal investigation.  
 
One of the passenger’s in Campbell’s vehicle, Audrey Porter, remains in guarded condition at Strong Memorial 
Hospital, as of this writing. 
 
There is no further information at this time. 
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